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B R O M S G R O V E  D I S T R I C T  C O U N C I L 
 

MEETING OF THE LICENSING COMMITTEE 
 

MONDAY, 16TH APRIL 2012 AT 6.00 P.M. 
 
 
 

PRESENT: Councillors Mrs. R. L. Dent (Chairman), Mrs. C. J. Spencer (Vice-
Chairman), C. J. Bloore (substituting for R. J. Shannon),  
Mrs. J. M. Boswell, J. R. Boulter, S. J. Dudley, Mrs. J. M. L. A. Griffiths, 
Mrs. H. J. Jones and L. J. Turner 
 

 Officers: Mrs. S. Sellers, Mrs. A. Heighway, Mr. C. Santoriello-Smith and 
Mrs. P. Ross 
 

 
26/11 APOLOGIES  

 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Miss P. A. Harrison, R. 
J. Shannon and S. P. Shannon. 
 

27/11 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
No declarations of interest were received.  
 

28/11 MINUTES  
 
The minutes of the Licensing Committee meeting held on 19th March 2012 
were submitted. 
 
RESOLVED that the minutes be approved as a correct record. 
 

29/11 PUBLIC AWARENESS RAISING PROGRAMME FOR DESIGNATED 
PUBLIC PLACE ORDERS (DPPOS)  
 
Following on from the meeting held on 5th January 2012, consideration was 
given to a report that provided Members with details of Bromsgrove District 
Council’s Community Safety Team’s plan for delivering a programme of public 
awareness raising activities with regard to Designated Public Place Orders 
(DPPOs).   
 
The Senior Community Safety Project Officer introduced the report and in 
doing so provided the Committee with details of the public awareness raising 
programme and how it would be achieved.  The Community Safety Team had 
assessed its current work commitments and available resources and had 
identified activities that could be delivered throughout April to July 2012 as 
detailed at paragraph 3.16 to the report.  Members were asked to note that 
Community Safety officers in conjunction with the Council’s Environmental 
Services had arranged for all old signage to be replaced with new signage.  It 
was anticipated that all 127 signs would be replaced by the end of May 2012. 
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Members’ attention was drawn to paragraphs 3.19 and 3.20 of the report 
which provided an update on the recent Home Office consultation on the 
introduction of new anti-social behaviour tools and powers which included the 
use of DPPOs.  Should the Home Office decide to legislate these new anti-
social behaviour tools and powers the use of DPPOs would no longer be 
available to local authorities.   
 
The Senior Community Safety Officer responded to Councillor C. J. Bloore 
with regard to statistical information being recorded over the suggested 12 
month DPPO review suspension period.  Members were informed that the 
following factors would provide for accurate recording and appropriate 
statistical analysis on crime and disorder and the use of DPPO powers to be 
assessed as part of a future DPPO review: 
 
§ New legally complaint signage 
§ Re-briefing of police officers 
§ Public awareness raising  
 
RESOLVED 
(a) that officers undertake the programme of public awareness raising 

activities as detailed at paragraph 3.16 to the report; 
(b) that the DPPO review be suspended until July 2013, and 
(c) that officers be tasked to report back to the Licensing Committee in 
 June 2013 to provide details of the review process prior to it 
 recommencing and to include details of the proposed public and 
 stakeholder consultation.  
 

The meeting closed at 6.22 p.m. 
 
 
 

Chairman 


